
SWACHHTA ABHIYAN BY RSCWS 
MEMBERS ADVISED TO SPREAD MESSAGE OF CLEANLINESS IN 

NEIGHBOURHOOD & OTHER FORUMS 
   

VIRTUAL MEETING OF  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF RSCWS TO BE 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 31ST MAY, 2023 

 
 
DOP&PW vide their letter dated 24.05.2023, has advised all pensioners' 
Associations to observe Swachhta Pakhwara from 16.05.2023 to 31.05.2023 
and spread the message of all round cleanliness. This is as per decision of the 
Govt of India. 
 
During this  period members of RSCWS  are advised to undertake cleanliness  
drive , by spreading message of cleanliness in their neighbourhoods & other 
forums and also  contribute to the cleanliness campaign to the extent possible. 
 
A Virtual  Meeting of the Executive Committee of RSCWS shall be held from 
11 AM to 1 PM on Wednesday, 31st May, 2023, from 11AM to 1 PM in the EC 
Group of RSCWS on the WhatsApp to observe the “Swachhta Pakhwara.” All 
Members of Executive Committee RSCWS are requested to attend the 
Meeting.  
 
Members are requested to  convey any cleanliness efforts made by them 
(along with the photographs thereof)  and give their views & suggestions for 
further enhancing efforts towards all round cleanliness.  
 
 
Harchandan Singh, 
Secretary General, RSCWS  
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